Second response of Soffe to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre regarding the National Labor Committee’s report on labour conditions at Chi Fung factory in El Salvador  

In February 2010 the National Labor Committee (NLC) issued a report, “NFL and Reebok Fumble. Women Paid 10 Cents to Sew $80 NFL Peyton Manning Jerseys. Forced overtime, cheated of wages, constant harassment, trapped in abject poverty in a Salvadoran sweatshop”.  The companies named in the initial report – Chi Fung factory, Reebok (part of adidas), and the National Football League (NFL) – sent responses to the Resource Centre. On 8 March NLC issued a rejoinder to the companies, this time also naming Soffe.  Adidas Group and Soffe sent the Resource Centre responses to the rejoinder.  The original report, the responses of adidas Group, Chi Fung Factory and NFL, the NLC rejoinder, and adidas Group and Soffe responses to the rejoinder are available here. 

On 4 May NLC issued an “alert” on the situation at Chi Fung:  “Reebok Investigation Confirms Violations at Salvadoran Factory Where NFL Jerseys were Sewn.”  The following is the response Soffe sent to the Resource Centre regarding the 4 May alert:
18 May 2010

After reviewing the allegations that were made against ChiFung, M.J. Soffe, LLC dispatched a team to El Salvador to investigate these very serious complaints, and if found true, work with the owners to correct these problems.

When we arrived, we found that the Reebok (Adidas Group) was doing its own investigation.  As a result, both Companies made the decision to proceed with the investigation together and to report our findings as one group.  
After several trips and meetings by both Companies, we concluded that the majority of the allegations by the NLC were true.  These investigations were very detailed and involved several members of the Ministry of Labor, as well as other government officials.  As already mentioned in the updated article, several findings have already been addressed and corrected.  The owners have agreed with our summary plan and will use this plan as a template for correcting the problems identified in their facility.  Napoleon Castellanos has been retained by ChiFung as a compliance consultant and is already working on remediation with the owners.  The Clear Voice Hotline went live on May 6th.  Four calls have been received on the Hotline to date,  all four calls have been responded to and the issues addressed.  

The owners are very committed to correcting these problems and from our observations we agree that issues are being addressed and corrected.  Sergio Chaves of the NLC mentioned to the Reebok representative that he was “very satisfied” with the actions being taken and being confirmed to him by the employees of ChiFung. 

M.J. Soffe, LLC will remain committed in its pursuit of correcting all of these problems that have been identified and will continue to observe the operation for any new or additional problems that may arise.

Regards,

M.J. Soffe, LLC
